Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting  held on Sunday 20th August 2017
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1232
2.Members present:- There were 11 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey,J.Serdecki,M.Bugg,S.Unwin,S.Reader,A.Edwards
 4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries was passed round for all to read, at the same time a minutes silence was observed with special thoughts for Keith Bishop whose funeral was held on Thursday 17th August 2017.

5.Minutes from previous meeting. A show of hands unanimously accepted these minutes.
6.Matters Arising:- There were no matters arising from these minutes.
7.Chairman's report:-  The chairman reported that he had attended the funeral of Keith Bishop together with R.Elrick and the branch Standard Bearer. Our standard was one of four that were paraded, the other three being, Leicester, Welsh and West of Scotland. There was a fantastic turnout with both police and submariners lining both sides of the approach to the crematorium door. It was a very moving ceremony attended by 200/250 people. The entrance music was a recording of "Hearts of Oak" by The Band of the Royal Marines.  Admiral Perowne and Rear Admiral Kilgour together with the Chief of Police attended.(Keith had been a policeman when he retired from the R.N.) The proceeds of the collection will benefit the Submariners Association and We Remember Submariners.

2) The chairman also attended the N.M.C. meeting that was held at Faslane.  The minutes of this meeting will be forwarded when available.
8. Correspondence :-  Referring to a letter received regarding orders for wreaths to be laid at our Embankment Parade, it was decided to continue the practise of laying our Wreath on Remembrance Day at the War Memorial, High St. Lincoln.  The Chairman will arrange the wreath and J.Hobson stepped forward to volunteer to lay it on the day.
9. Secretary's report. 


1) Apart from the funeral of Keith Bishop. Our standard was paraded at Lincoln War Memorial, High St on the 31st July 2017 to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the start of the Battle of Passchendaele. This raged for three months in 1917.

2) Report on our trip to HMS Trincomalee.  Leaving the RNA Club at 1000 we had a pleasant journey by coach to Hartlepool arriving at 1300.  After lunch we wandered around the dockyard where HMS Trincomalee was the centre of attraction.  Ordered in 1812 and built in India in 1817 she was the last of the "Leda" class of frigate. By the 1900 she was a sorry sight but then spent many years as a training ship. Most of you know her as the "Foudroyant" moored in Portsmouth harbour. 
What we are able to enjoy on board the Trincomalee is the result of all the renovation undertaken by teams of very skilled craftsmen. It truely represented what life was like on board for all the crew.

The historic waterside setting recreated a 19th century seaport. Rooms were set out to show tailors, printers, instrument makers at work and home life, with one lady taken to her bed, sobbing and howling complete with a bottle of laudanum in hand. Obviously her man had been" lost at sea". 

We were entertained by a demonstration of loading gun powder into a pistol, a rifle and a small canon, these were then discharged. However the pistol misfired 3 times, at this the instructor joked that in real life you would now be dead.  We were urged to cover our ears when the canon was fired (Impossible for the sailors of the time)
There was also a good play area in the form of a Play ship for the younger visitors.

The PSS Wingfield Castle has been partly restored and has now become a unique cafe where you also look round the bridge and boiler room.  In the dry dock theatre we learn the horrors of being "press-ganged"

Finally, many thanks to our chairman for organising a good day out enjoyed by all.

Sean Reader has sent me an E-mail saying "All the clan had a great day out, and he especially enjoyed putting his boys in irons" he went on to say "Great day, great company, hope to see you all soon"

10.Treasurer's report: 

Monthly Statement 16/07/2017


Opening Balance

£3,512.10


Meeting Collection

       47.00


Monies paid out last month


Transport to Hartlepool
     500.00


T.Dodwell Wake Tots

       27.00


S/Bearers Acc UJC

       63.60

Branch Balance

£2,968.50




Amount collected at this meeting £39.10

 
11.Social Secretary's Report:- 


1)  Christmas Dinner.  The menu for our dinner will be sent out, please fill your requirements and return to our social secretary, either using the form or by E-mail.  The cost is £130/couple DBB, single TBA. Final date for payment is our November meeting, all cheques made out to "Submariners Association" to the treasurer.

The chairman will be making one of his delicious Christmas cakes again.  And after a vote it was agreed to have wine on the table, this to be paid for from branch funds and includes Henry Hunter's donation to the club. There will also be a "tot" of rum.
12.Welfare report:  The chairman reported that D.Pritchard is quite poorly with swollen legs and feet. He is attending hospital. David has been offered use of the branch mobility scooter by the chairman that is in his garage, having been used by Keith Bishop and now returned.

2) M.Brockelsby informed the branch that after speaking to Alex Last on the phone, it was hoped that Alex's daughter would bring him to the meeting.
13.LExSA report:-


M.Williams reported that LExSA is in total disarray, with no minutes being received from the last meeting, apart from that of the AFD wash-up. Mike will be unable to attend the next meeting but Morag, the RNA rep' to LExSA will keep him informed. Mike reiterated our continued support for LExSA as long as it functions.
During this report Alex appeared at the door and was heartily greeted by all to the meeting.
A.O.B. 


1) The chairman thanked Michael (Bungy)Williams for all that he does for the branch and his continued support and presented him with a "tot" and his Dolphins. This was greeted by much deserved applause.

2) Ideas for future trips are needed by the social secretary.
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 17th September 2017

Meeting shut at:-
1325


Please be advised that these notes of the meeting by the secretary cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes until they are approved and accepted at the next meeting.
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